HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday January 9th, 2006

	1.
	Present :Roger Plank,(Chair), Alistair Cook, (Treasurer) Lynda Crossthwaite, (Bookings Secretary), Anne Mainwaring, (Hon. Secretary), John Brunksill, James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Bob Musgrave, Andrew Simpson. Richard Godley representing PDNPA.
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies were received from: Jon Litherland, Tim Pritt.
	

	8.
	Roof.

A welcome was extended to Richard Godley from Peak Park, who had been invited to attend this meeting to give advice on funding availability for energy conversation technology for possible incorporation to the proposed new roof.   James suggested that a Design Development plan needed to be implemented before making a final decision, this would cost in the region of £15,000, Richard Godley stated that this amount of money would not be available from PDNPA. It was thought that it might be possible to raise some funding through the Village Plan. Richard Godley thought that it might be possible to raise some funding through DEFRA and PDNPA, suggesting that trying to obtain small grants was ineffective, it was a unique project and he would help in any way he could. It was suggested that as Hathersage has been classed as an ‘aggregate’ village, the Aggregates fund may also be a possibility.  It was agreed that the next step would be to try to obtain funds for the Design Development plan, James would obtain a price and Richard Godley would obtain information on professional people willing to give their advice free of charge.  The possibility of asking manufacturers of energy saving equipment was discussed, but no agreement was reached.   The Chairman thanked Richard Godley for his time and input, he left the meeting.
	J. FLETCHER

R. GODLEY

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising [where not referred as a separate item further, on the Agenda.]

a) Constitution

The remaining correspondence was still pending
	A. COOK

	5.
	Caretaker’s Position.

Harry Nicholson had decided not to resign, so his duties would continue as before. Lynda reported she had received complaints about the lack of heating, which she had tried to overcome.
	

	6.
	Maintenance – Rolling Programme

a. Cleaning Gutters. 

The down gutters on the Lawrence Hall side of the building had been cleaned and the firedoor on the swimming pool side of the building had been repaired.

b. Boundaries.

Anne and Lynda to check fire exits and path behind the building.

c. Boiler.

Anne had asked Jon Percival for an estimate for servicing the boiler, this was awaited.  It was thought that an electrical time control could be fitted and energy saving measures could be installed i.e. new radiators. No agreement was reached on this issue.

d. Christmas Lights

These had been a success, had now been taken down and stored in cupboard in Committee Room

e. Wheeled bin.

Anne had the received the necessary forms and it was agreed to apply for a large wheeled bin at a cost of £4.90 per week.

f. Cleaning the Hall

Anne had only received one quote, which was for £490.  She would continue to pursue this item.

g) Lynda had received a note of thanks from Judy Dawson, after Nick had worked very early one Saturday morning, in order to clear up after one event, in time for another to take place.
	A. MAINWARING

L.CROSSTHWAITE

A. MAINWARING

A. MAINWARING

A. MAINWARING

	7.
	Christmas Event.

The Village Plan Environment Group had sent a note thanking the Memorial Hall Management Committee for the use of the Hall on December 1st, 2005.
	

	9.
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported a profit of £3463.43 for the period 01.11.05 to 31.12.05, although this was extremely good, he had received the account for insurance cover which amounted to £2257.50. He was still pursuing the proceeds from an investment fund, and as this now totalled over £1000, it was hoped that it could be ‘rolled’ into other funds benefiting the Memorial Hall.

As the money for Peak Park’s SDF had not been received, Anne was asked to write to them requesting this.  James to let Anne have the exact details. 
	A. COOK

A. MAINWARING

	10.
	Bookings Report.

Lynda reported that bookings were healthy, and that weekends were busy.  After consultation with Anne, she had refused a camp of young people, who wanted to use the Hall for New Year’s Eve.  The storage of chairs was a problem, people were ignoring notices asking for them to be stacked in 8s and away from the radiators, they were taking up part of the floor space of the Lawrence Hall, which was needed for activities. In response to a query, Lynda described how she sometimes had to cancel regular bookings to accommodate cleaning days, electrical checks and one-off bookings. She took a balanced overview of the situation and tried not to cancel the same activity more than once.
	

	13.
	Correspondence.

A copy of the latest Derbyshire Rural Community Council’s publication was passed to Jean Hodgkinson. 
	

	14.
	Any Other Business

The Chairman announced his resignation, but would remain a member of the Committee.

Committee members were reminded that the next Committee Meeting would be preceded by the AGM.
	

	15.
	Date of Next Meeting

Monday March 6th, 2006.
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, March 6th 2006, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (January 9th, 2006) (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a) Constitution.

b) Cleaning the Hall.

c) Boiler – Jon Percival has agreed to take on the servicing of the boiler.

d) Wheeled bin has now been delivered.

5.
Site Visit – Report has already been circulated. Fire Officer to visit on February 28th, Anne to either circulate report of visit or report verbally.

6. Maintenance – Rolling programme:

a. New Chairs – Jean to report.

b. Showers – should we demolish the present showers for storage space – and install new showers in existing ladies and gents toilets?

c. Main Hall – sills above radiators to be removed, install new blinds rather than existing curtains?

d. Front Porch – Still suffers from condensation – double glazing and trickle heater suggested?

e. Rear of Hall – Fire Exits – Jon Slater already asked for a quote to clear this as described in Site Visit Report.

f. Outside painting – work required described in Site Visit Report.

g. General Outside maintenance – as above.

h. Slates loose on Lawrence Hall Roof.

i. Bricked-up windows at the front.

7. Roof – Report from James

8. Treasurer’s Report – Report from Alistair

9. Bookings Report –. Report from Lynda.

10. Correspondence - Anne

11. Any Other Business

12. Date of next meeting: Monday, May 8th 2006 
